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ATTACHMENT 1 (continued)

Notes

l.

All material supplied by Ray Miller, Inc. West Caldwell, KJ office.
Not tested. Material was not used for calibration blocks.

For the chemical analyses, a sample | inch square an! as thick as the
thickness of the pipe was used,

For the mechanical analyses, the following sample sizes were used (2
samples were cut from each material, the 5 inch dimension is in the
longitudinal direction):

a. 1-1/8 X 1-1/8 x 5 inches
b. 1-1/4 X 1-1/4 X 5 inches
C. 7/8 X 7/8 X 5 inches

d. 3/4 X 3/4 X 5 inches

e. 1 X1X5 inches

& 23/32 X 23/32 X 5 inches
g. 44 X .44 X 5 inches

Chemical Analysis. A quantitative analysis was done :ror the percentage of
the following elements:

a. Carbon

b. Nickel
C. Chromium
d, Sulfur

e. Molybdenum
f. Phosphorus
g Manganese
h. Silicon

Mechanical Analysis. Testing was done to ascertain the following
information:

a., Tensile Strength

b. Yield Strength (0.2% offset)
[ Percent Reduction in Area

d. Percent Elongation

e, Hardness

Confirmatory examinations were done on two samples. Specifically, carbon
content of Sampie No. 11 and the hardness for Sample No. 9 were
re--analyzed,






ATTACHMENT 3
DISCREPANCY DISPOSITIONS

A review of the examination results showed some small deviations in chemistry
and mechanical properties which had to be repeated to assure ourselves that
the data was correct. The only mechanical property which was beyond the
specified limit was the RB hardness value of 93 on Sample 9 which should have
been B8 (Max.)., Extra hardness readings were taken on specimens of this
material which gave an average reading of 92.4 and a range of 90 to 94.5 out
of 8 readings.

Two carbon contents were found to be higher than what the ASME specifications
allow. Sample 7 analyzed 0.04% carbon, whereas SAI82F304L calls for a maximum
value of 0.035%. Sample 1] analyzed 0.05% carbon where the maximum allowed is
0.03% in SA312-304L. Four subsequent analysis were performed on this latter
material with the following results: 0.045, 0.050, 0.046 and 0.045% with an
average of 0.0465%Z. For both of these calibration block materials the
material certs showed carbon levels within their respective tolerances;

0.029% C for Sample 7 and 0.027% C for Sample 11.

To address the acceptability of these calibration blocks for use at SSES we
reviewed the requirements of Section XI of the ASME B & PV code and the Winter
1975 Addenda to which these blocks were constructed. Appendix III Article III
3400 addresses the "Basic Calibration Blocks" and III 3410 specifies the
macerial requircments. In there it states that, "The calibration blocks shall
be fabricated from one of the materials specified for the piping being joined
by the weld" with a footnote stating, "If material of the same specification
is not available, material of a similar chemical analysis, tensile properties
and metallurgical structure may be used".

The three calibration blocks in question were the required basic chemical
composition and had the specified tensile properties. Metallurgical structure
is not a requirement in any of the specifications for 304 or 304L material and
therefore need not be addressed to disposition the acceptability issue for
these calibration blocks.

Based on our findings, the 10 calibration blocks fabricated from material
supplied by Ray Miller are acceptable from a materials standpoint for the
intended use per the requirements of the applicable ASME B&PV codes for
Susquehanna,






